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An Italian c l othing manuf acturer demanded payment of the pur chase 
price plus interest f rom a German who, according to h i s account, had 
intended to order the texti l es on behalf of a cornpany X with limited 
liability but, accordi ng to the s eller, had acted under a trade name 
referring to a non- existent company Y. After delivery of the goods, the 
German had given the seller a bill of e xchange drawn on and accepted by 
company Y. 

The court, following German internat i ona l private l aw, applied CISG 
as the relevant Italian law for the formation of the contract and for 
the rights and obl igations of the parti es to the s ales contract. It 
determined according to article 8 that the s eller could not know that 
the German intended to bind company Y. s i nce, according to German law 
as the law applicable to the formation of a c ompany in Germany, company 
X had not been validly e s tablished a s a l egal person, the German himself 
was the buyer. While, under Ita l ian l aw, the giv i ng of the bill of 
exchange did not free him from the payment obligation, it c onstituted a 
rnodification of the contract according to articl e 29( 1 ) CISG to the 
effect that the due date for paying the purchase price was postponed 
until the rnaturity date of t h e bill of exchange. Frorn that date on, 
interest was awarded under article 78 CISG at the statutory Italian rate 
plus additional interest a s darnages under art i cle 74 CISG assessed on 
the basis of the Italian discount rate . 


